Webmail users click here In This Issue

Official News

· Please Check Your Quarantined E-mail Box

General Announcements

- · Location Change: Global Awareness Roundtable
- · Luncheon Invitation to Network with Ameriprise Financial Advisors
- · AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship
- · What I Know Wednesday: Jams, Jellies and Hot Fudge Too!
- Student Senate Meeting Agenda 4/13/2011
- Print Management Training
- Peace Corps Information Session
- · Public Lecture Visual Culture
- · Concert: AU Jazz Band!
- Day Of Silence 2011
- Fitness Center Closing Friday 4/15
- · Come Dance with Kristi Spessard and the Susquehanna String Band
- Mud Olympics Team Sign Up
- Burning Bad Writing Contest and Bonfire!
- · Summer Jobs Community Service Positions
- · Where the Jobs Are? Employment with the Federal Government
- Spring Family Weekend
- Thank You to the AU Community!
- · 50% Off Clearance Sale at the AU Bookstore
- · GODIVA Chocolates Now 30% Off
- Consider Taking Summer Classes at AU!
- · New Theater Class: Masks, Puppetry, and Performance
- Online Web Request Form
- · March 2011 Faculty/Staff Changes NYS College of Ceramics
- Family Movie Matinee: 'Oceans' (2010) G
- · March 2011 Faculty/Staff Changes Inamori School of Engineering
- · A Public Forum on Hydrofracking
- · Strategic Opportunity Stipends Deadline: April 20, 2011

What's Happening? **TODAY TOMORROW FRIDAY** 9:00 Miller+Shellabarger: 9:00 SOE Graduate Seminar 12:20 Women Studies Studio Visits Special Roundtable 11:20 Undergraduate Edition Seminar - James 1:00 Dance Class with Kristi

More Events...

12:00 Survive and Thrive after Art School this Wednesday 12:20 What I Know Wednesday 3:00 Women's Softball Home at Hornell High School vs. Medaille - 3pm 6:30 Women's Lacrosse Away vs. Medaille - 6:30pm 7:00 Music: Sick Puppies • 2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/ Seidlin	Higgins, Jr. 12:10 Bergren Forum - 'Some American Musical Traditions' 3:30 Men's Tennis Home vs. St. John Fisher - 3:30pm 5:30 Undergraudate Reserach Forum The (Video) War Between the Schools Burning Bad Writing Contest and Bonfire! 7:00 Peace Corps Information Session	Spessard Open to All 4:00 Honors Convocation - Friday, April 15, 2011 6:00 Friday Night Hikes Where the jobs are? Employment with the Federal Government 6:30 Pine Hill Derby 8:00 AU Jazz Band Music: 'Ghostface Killah' Nevins Film: 'Gnomeo and Juliet' 11:00 Nevins Film: 'Gnomeo and Juliet' • Spring Family Weekend • 2011 Senior Class Gift Donations @ PCC/ Seidlin

Please Check Your Quarantined E-mail Box

Recently, campus community members have been reporting that legitimate e-mails from off-campus e-mail addresses have increasingly been bounced back to the sender and not being received on campus. This observation coincides with an increase in the number of blacklisted Yahoo, Hotmail, AOL, and Road Runner e-mail servers.

ITS is continuing to look at e-mail solutions that will best serve the campus community. In those efforts, we have recently made changes that will allow more e-mails to be quarantined at http://antispam.alfred.ed... We are hopeful that these changes will ultimately allow more legitimate e-mails to be delivered to our campus users, while providing some level of protection from spam and scam e-mails.

With this in mind, it is very important to frequently check your quarantined e-mail. Please follow the directions on the attached sheet. This informational attachment also provides details on how to permanently "whitelist" an e-mail address so that it can be delivered without going through quarantine.

A general note about spam

Spam is not only an inconvenience, but also poses an information security risk. Increasingly sophisticated phishing scams have been successful in deceiving users (both on and off-campus) to provide login credentials to remote hackers. Please, never provide your login credentials regardless of how legitimate an e-mail request appears.

Spam is a resource-intensive problem for institutions of higher education, in that 8 out of 10 e-mails that hit our campus servers are spam. It is important to understand that the recent Epsilon security breach http://searchsecurity.tec... >(which affected a number of very large banking and financial institutions, including TIAA-CREF) may place more importance on our ability to filter spam from legitimate e-mails.

If you have further questions please contact the ITS Helpdesk at 871.2222.

Attachment: Instructions for checking quarantined email

Submitted by: Gary Roberts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Location Change: Global Awareness Roundtable

Global Awareness Roundtable Presents: "My experiences (studying) abroad in Germany"

Speaker: Stefan Nonnenmann

Wednesday, April 13, 2011 the Knight Club @ 7 p.m.

Submitted by: Michele Gaffney

back to top Send Email Reminder

Luncheon Invitation to Network with Ameriprise Financial Advisors

Donald Weaver, Former Group Vice President from Ameriprise Financial Advisors - Current Platinum Financial Advisor, will be hosting a luncheon on Friday, April 15, 2011 in the Kenyon/Allen/Davis rooms at the Powell Campus Center. 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.

Lunch will be buffet style with the presentation beginning at approximately noon.

There is no cost to students to attend this event.

Reservations are required. There is limited space and reservations will be taken on a first-come, first served basis. Any interested can sign up via Saxon JobLink. https://alfred-csm.sympli... = Click on "Events" and then click on "Information Sessions." If you are unclear of your Saxon JobLink ID and/or password please contact cdc@alfred.edu.

Mr. Weaver will not be conducting interviews but there are expectations for the lunch. Expected dress is minimum of business casual attire. Candidates interested in employment opportunities (permanent and/or internship) should come with resume in hand. It is highly recommended that you have your resume critiqued prior to this luncheon.

The Career Development Center is proud to be sponsoring this networking opportunity and highly encourage students; particularly upperclassmen, with a career interest in the financial service industry, stockbroker, insurance, and/or financial advisor to make your reservation early as this event is expected to fill quickly. Space is limited.

Mr. Weaver would especially like to network with MBA, Business Administration, Finance, Economics and Accounting majors, but welcomes all majors with an interest in careers in the Finance industry.

If you have any questions regarding this event or On-Campus Recruiting please review the On-Campus Interview Guidelines

http://www.alfred.edu/cdc...

and/or contact Nancy Williams, Recruiting Coordinator at 607.871.2164.

Submitted by: Nancy Williams

back to top Send Email Reminder

AU Financial Aid -- Scholarship

Scholarship - School of Engineering majors (one scholarship) and Elementary Education (Pre-K-6th grade) majors (one scholarship). Application deadline is Friday, April 15, 2011

New York State residents (residing in one of the Home Bureau's chapter counties), United States citizens, and full-time undergraduates --- you may wish to consider applying for the 2011-12 AU/New York State Federation of Home Bureaus, Inc., scholarship.

Open the attachment for more details and application.

Attachment: Scholarship Application and Details

Submitted by: Catherine Schnurle

back to top Send Email Reminder

What I Know Wednesday: Jams, Jellies and Hot Fudge Too!

Come hear the Village Farm's Linda Shinaman Handville talk about her family's fabulous hot fudge and other sweet confections! 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. at the WLC today, April 13. Products will be available for purchase!

Submitted by: Cheryl Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Senate Meeting Agenda 4/13/2011

Student Senate Meeting Agenda 4/13/2011

Attachment: Student_Senate_Meeting_Agenda_04.13.2011.doc

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

Print Management Training

ITS is pleased to offer an overview of AU's upcoming Student Print Management Program. In addition to explaining several aspects of the program, this session will offer environmentally friendly printing tips and suggestions for students, faculty, and staff.

The workshop will be held on Wednesday, April 13 from 12:20 to 1:10 p.m. in the Training Center in Howell Hall.

All students, faculty, and staff are welcome to attend. For more information, please visit AU's Print Management Web page.

Link: AU Print Management

Submitted by: Meghanne Freivald

back to top Send Email Reminder

Peace Corps Information Session

When: Thursday, April 14, 2011

Time: 7 to 8 p.m.

Where: Susan Howell Hall Banner Training Room

The Alfred University Career Development Center will be hosting a live WebEx information session with one or more Peace Corps representatives. This will include a brief presentation followed by a question-and-answer period.

Attachment: Peace Corps Info Session Poster

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Public Lecture - Visual Culture

Public Lecture on Visual Culture Co-Sponsored by the Division of Art History, School of Art & Design, and the College of Liberal Arts & Sciences.

Michael Prokopow's presentation on Wednesday, April 13, 7-8 p.m. in Holmes Auditorium is titled "Labels, Hybrids and the Order of Things (or musings on the contemporary world of creativity)."

Michael J. Prokopow is a cultural historian and curator in Toronto. He teaches at the Ontario College of Art and Design University, writes for the Daily Beast (http://www.thedailybeast....) and is interested in the objects, their meanings, and aesthetics.

Submitted by: Linda White

back to top Send Email Reminder

Concert: AU Jazz Band!

If you like your music fast and loud, come listen to the AU Jazz Band under the direction of Chris Foster this Friday, April 15, at 8 p.m. in the Miller Theater! Music will include fast swing, Latin, and Stevie Wonder's "Superstition."

Bring your friends out for a performance that is sure to entertain! Admission is FREE and open to the public. Contact Chris Foster, **foster@alfred.edu**, 871.2571, for questions and details.

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Day Of Silence 2011

Spectrum is asking students to participate in the 2011 National Day Of Silence this coming Wednesday, April 13.

The National Day of Silence is a day of action in which students across the country take a vow of silence to call attention to the silencing effect of anti-LGBT bullying and harassment in schools as well as the world.

There will be a table in Powell on the 2nd Floor around the lunch hours on Monday and Tuesday for people to sign up to join Spectrum in its vow of silence for the day.

At 6 p.m. on Wednesday in the Multicultural Suite we will be having a breaking the Silence Party with Pizza and Noise Makers.

Anyone and Everyone is welcome. Hope to see you all there!

Submitted by: Spectrum

back to top Send Email Reminder

Fitness Center Closing Friday 4/15

The fitness center will be closed from 3:30-5:30 p.m. on Friday, April 15 for use by the Honors Convocation. Normal hours of operation will be in effect before 3:30 and after 5:30; please plan accordingly.

Submitted by: Jeff Grover

back to top Send Email Reminder

Come Dance with Kristi Spessard and the Susquehanna String Band

Guest Artist Kristi Spessard will be teaching a wild and upbeat master dance class with the Susquehanna String Band this Friday at 1p.m. in the Miller Performing Arts Center room 300. All levels of dance experience are welcome!

For more information on Kristi Spessard please visit http://www.kristispessard....

Kristi Spessard's residency is funded by the Marlin and Ginger Miller Dance Residency Program

Link: http://www.kristispessard.com

Submitted by: Chase Angier

back to top Send Email Reminder

Mud Olympics Team Sign Up

Mud Olympics will be at 2 p.m. on Saturday during Hot Dog Day. Teams of 5 sign up at the Info Desk in Powell, \$25. Sign Ups are closed Friday at Noon.

Mud Olympics: Volleyball, Tug of War, Dizzy Bat, Leap Frog, and Wheelbarrow Race.

Submitted by: Zachary Grosser

back to top Send Email Reminder

Burning Bad Writing Contest and Bonfire!

A great way to de-stress toward the end of the semester!

At 5:30 p.m. in the Writing Center, bring the worst sentence or paragraph you can find and read it aloud to compete for prizes! Pizza provided.

Then at 9 p.m. at the Honors House (8 Park St.) the prizes will be awarded and we'll start a bonfire to burn those bad entries and any other papers you'd like to destroy. Marshmallows and hot dogs provided.

Feel free to attend either or both sessions! Everyone is welcome!

Submitted by: Arianna Carini

back to top Send Email Reminder

Summer Jobs - Community Service Positions

The Financial Aid Office is now accepting applications for Summer Federal College Work Study positions. To be eligible to apply you must meet the following criteria:

- Matriculated Student at Alfred University
- Expected to enroll for the 2011-12 academic year
- Filed a Free Application for Federal Student Aid for 2011-12

The positions will primarily be community service off-campus jobs within the Alfred/Almond area. If you are interested in applying you must contact Mrs. Crandall at the Office of Student Financial Aid, located in Alumni Hall. Telephone number is 607.871.2159.

AVAILABLE POSITIONS:

- Town of Alfred Community Improvement and Codes Office/Street departments
- Sports Camp (month of July) Swim instructors, lifeguards, and Arts and Crafts
- Alfred Montessori Daycare
- Village of Almond Community Improvement and General Maintenance
- Box of Books Library Clerk for Summer Reading Program

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

Where the Jobs Are? Employment with the Federal Government

According to a new report - "Where the Jobs Are: Mission Critical Opportunities for America" - there are approximately 193,000 mission critical jobs that need to be filled in the next two years!

Find out how to apply for great jobs/internships from a Federal Government HR insider. Plus get free pizza & soda after the session.

Location: SET 215-Engineering Building-Alfred State College

Date(s): Friday, April 15

Time: 6 - 7 p.m.

Submitted by: Mark McFadden

back to top Send Email Reminder

Spring Family Weekend

Spring Family Weekend will take place this Friday through Sunday, April 15-17, and we're looking forward to welcoming parents and other family members to campus.

A complete schedule of events can be found online at the Web site included below.

Questions concerning Spring Family Weekend may be directed to the Office of Summer and Parent Programs at 607.871.2612 (Carnegie - top floor) or mclaym@alfred.edu.

Link: Spring Family Weekend Webpage

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

Thank You to the AU Community!

On behalf of the Office of Admissions I would like to extend my sincere appreciation to the entire Alfred University community. The two Purple and Gold Days for Accepted Students were a huge success due to the hard work and dedication of so many on campus.

Special thanks to Michelle Pomeroy for coordinating the events, the faculty and staff who represented their various programs and departments, AVI for an outstanding job providing great food and service, members of our physical plant who worked extremely hard to ensure beautiful grounds and space on campus, and members of the our administration for taking the time to meet and mingle with our prospective students.

I'm delighted to report that we had a net attendance greater than that of last year! Many thanks to all

for spending part of your weekends to assist the University in meeting our enrollment targets.

Sincerely,

Corry D. Unis Director of Admissions

Submitted by: Corry Unis

back to top Send Email Reminder

50% Off Clearance Sale at the AU Bookstore

Stop in to check out our clothing SALE rounder NOW 50% OFF. Good selection of tees, sweatshirts, and pants. Hurry in sales goes through Saturday, April 16.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

GODIVA Chocolates Now 30% Off

All Godiva chocolates now 30% OFF at the AU Bookstore. We have a good selection Easter/Spring chocolates and bars.

Submitted by: Marcy Bradley

back to top Send Email Reminder

Consider Taking Summer Classes at AU!

This is a great time to register for summer classes!

The Summer Class Schedule is available on BannerWeb: https://banweb.alfred.edu. A "quick-reference" list of classes is attached. (Please note three recent changes to the schedule: SOCI 110 has been cancelled, ELEC 220 has been added, and MATH 401 has been changed from Summer Session II to Summer Session I.)

Summer registration began March 14 and will continue until classes begin, but it is wise to register as early as possible to reserve a place in the class(es) of your choice.

Visit the Summer School Web site for information about registration, tuition, housing, and other details. Copies of the Summer Schedule Booklet are available at the Student Service Center, the Mail Room, and the Office of Summer Programs in Carnegie.

Please direct questions about registration and payment to the Student Service Center and questions about financial aid to the Financial Aid Office.

If you have general questions about Summer Sessions and/or non-art summer courses please contact the Office of Summer Programs at 607.871.2612 or via e-mail to **summerpro@alfred.edu**.

Questions about summer art courses may be directed to the School of Art & Design at 607.871.2412 or via e-mail to johnsonc@alfred.edu.

We hope to see you here on campus this summer!

Link: Summer Sessions Website

Attachment: Summer Course List Updated April 8, 2011

Submitted by: Melody McLay

back to top Send Email Reminder

New Theater Class: Masks, Puppetry, and Performance

The course will begin with body and movement awareness through improvisational exercises and move those experiences into the creation of characters through body in mask and body with puppets. For the most part, masks and puppets used in class will be devised by the students.

This course, THEA 242, will be taught by Becky Prophet. It is a 3-credit course that will meet Tuesdays and Thursdays from 3:20 to 5:10 p.m.

Submitted by: Performing Arts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Online Web Request Form

In order to insure that requests for new web pages or changes to existing pages are directed to the appropriate individuals and handled in a timely manner, please use our online request form.

This is the only request format that will be accepted. If you have questions regarding the form or its use please contact Webmaster, Judy Linza, at x2727 or e-mail **webmaster@alfred.edu**.

Link: Online Web Request Form

Submitted by: Judy Linza

back to top Send Email Reminder

March 2011 Faculty/Staff Changes - NYS College of Ceramics

Shawn W. Murrey, raw materials technician, ceramics

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Family Movie Matinee: 'Oceans' (2010) G

Thursday, April 14 at 1:30 p.m. Nancy Howe Auditorium David A. Howe Public Library 155 N. Main St., Wellsville 585.593.3410

Bring the entire family to this incredible documentary during school break week! This outstanding survey of life underwater around the world captures amazing sights and sounds. The result of four years of camerawork, this film shows rare species, migratory rituals and much more. This Disney documentary is narrated by Pierce Brosnan.

The library-sponsored film is free and open to the general public. Spend an afternoon at the library!

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

March 2011 Faculty/Staff Changes - Inamori School of Engineering

Janine Kemp, secretary, Dean's Office

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

A Public Forum on Hydrofracking

Alfred State College presents:
A Public Forum on Hydrofracking
Saturday, April 16
12:30 - 4:30 p.m.
In the Student Activity Center building on the Wellsville Campus
(2530 South Brooklyn Ave., Wellsville)

Please see attachment for more detail and list of speakers.

Attachment: Hydrofracing Forum

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Strategic Opportunity Stipends Deadline: April 20, 2011

Strategic Opportunity Stipends (SOS) provides grants designed to help individual artists of all disciplines take advantage of specific, unique opportunities that will significantly benefit their work or career. These are \$200-\$1,500 grants for forthcoming opportunities (not necessarily projects) that are distinct from an artist's ongoing work.

Please note that you may now request a maximum amount of up to \$1,500 for your SOS opportunity.

The next deadline is April 20, 2011. This deadline is for opportunities occurring between June 1 - October 31, 2011.

To apply:

- 1. Applicants must be at least 18 years old and a full-time resident for the past year of one of the participating New York State counties (see step 3 or page 6 of the application. NOTE: SOS is NOT available to residents of the 5 boroughs of New York City). Applicants cannot be enrolled in a graduate or undergraduate degree program at the time of application.
- 2. Complete the application by downloading the PDF: http://www.nyfa.org/level...
- 3. Submit the application to the designated SOS administrator based on your county of residence: http://www.nyfa.org/level...

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews